
	
	

Lighting	rule	addendum	January	2019	
	
All	steel-tip	dart	boards	will	be	required	to	have	an	LED	or	fluorescent	strip	light	of	
no	shorter	than	24”	centered	above	each	board	to	illuminate	the	playing	surface.		If	
you	choose	LED	then	one	bulb	will	be	sufficient,	if	you	choose	fluorescent	then	two	
bulbs	will	be	required.		Each	light	fixture	must	be	14”	to	18”	from	the	front	surface	
of	the	dart	board	with	full	bulb	exposure	directed	towards	the	board.		The	height	of	
the	light	fixture	must	be	14”	to	36”	from	the	top	of	the	dart	board.		All	lights	need	to	
have	a	panel	in	front	of	each	light	as	to	not	allow	light	to	shine	towards	the	player	at	
the	toeline.		Spot	lights	of	any	kind	will	no	longer	be	allowed	for	St.	Charles	Dart	
League	matches	due	to	the	shadows	created.		Lighting	corrections	must	be	
completed	by	the	Winter	session	which	starts	January,	2019		
	

	
	

• 14”	to	18”	from	the	front	of	the	dartboard	playing	surface	
• 14”	to	36”	from	the	top	of	the	dartboard	
• light	bulb	exposure	directed	to	the	front	of	dartboard	
• solid	panel	placed	to	keep	light	illumination	from	player	at	toeline	


